

Ref.No. 044/2020 Friday 17th April 2020

Dear Parents/Guardians

NEW TERM 3 DATES AND TUITION FEE DISCOUNT

Bloomsbury International School Hat Yai has reviewed all of the Parent Surveys and we have decided to postpone Term 3 until **4**th **May 2020 with online teaching until further notice**. If you have questions, PLEASE CONTACT Mr. Mullin, Head of Primary or Mr. Windsor, Head of Secondary, as they have ALL of the information with regards to ACADEMIC learning.

Further, the pandemic of the COVID - 19 has been globally affecting all areas, professions, organizations including parents/guardians and BISH. With regard to this crisis, the School Board understands and has decided to offer tuition fees discount for Term 3 as follows;

- Nursery & Reception: No tuition fees will be collected for Term 3, during the school closure with online teaching. However, if the government has ordered the school to be re-opened, we will collect a full amount of tuition fees for Term 3 starting from the first day at school.
- 2. Year 1: The school offers a 20% discount.
- 3. Year 2 13: the school offers a 10% discount.

During this crisis of COVID - 19, the school is also affected as we still need to pay full salaries for all teachers and staff including other compensation to bring out the best of education we can for our students. Therefore, the school would like to request for your kind cooperation to pay the school fees at the discounted rate by **5**th **May 2020**.

For online teaching and learning, the school has managed the system to be ready. In doing so, we would like to inform you of the basic measures as follows;

- 1. Nursery & Reception students can learn by watching the videos from the class teachers.
- 2. Year 1 13 students will study online according to the timetables with exact times. Each lesson will take about 30 minutes, followed by teachers' assignments to the students. If any student does not understand any lesson, the students can ask the teachers via Class Dojo. The teachers will record a video explaining, answering students' questions, and sending back to the students individually.

The school has requested the teachers to provide 'Student Packets' and mail them via 'Post' or 'Kerry' for parents to receive before school resumes and online teaching begins for your convenience. Additionally, you can see what will your child(ren) have to learn in each day.

If you have any queries, please contact the class teachers directly via Class Dojo or if you have a problem with the setting on your phone or equipment, you can contact the school or make an appointment and bring your gadget to the school for the staff assistance. Worksheets that your child(ren) has completed, please take a picture or scan, upload and send it to the teachers via Class Dojo. Thus, the teachers can monitor students' work and students can check the comments from teachers accordingly. Lastly, all additional suggestions are most welcomed and appreciated with regard to teaching and learning at BISH.

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation.

Kindest regards,

Andrew Strubelt Acting Principal

Asst. Prof. Dr. Kantarin Rugsakorn Director and School Manager

เชมมู่ ๐๕๕/๒๕ฺฅฃ

วันศุกร์ ที่ ๑๗ เมษายน ๒๕๖๓

เรื่อง การเปิดภาคเรียนที่ ๓ ปีการศึกษา ๒๕๖๒/๒๕๖๓ และส่วนลดค่าเล่าเรียน

เรียน ท่านผู้ปกครอง/ผู้ดูแลนักเรียน

โรงเรียนนานาชาติบลูมส์เบอรี่-หาดใหญ่ ได้ทบทวนข้อมูลจากการตอบแบบสอบถามของ ท่านผู้ปกครอง/ผู้ดูแลนักเรียน โรงเรียนฯ จึงขอเรียนให้ท่านทราบว่า โรงเรียนฯ จะเปิดการเรียน การสอนประจำภาคเรียนที่ ๓ ปีการศึกษา ๒๕๖๒/๒๕๖๓ ในวันที่ ๔ พฤษภาคม ๒๕๖๓ ด้วย การสอนออนไลน์ จนกว่าจะมีการแจ้งให้ทราบต่อไป หากท่านผู้ปกครอง/ผู้ดูแลนักเรียนมีข้อสงสัย ประกายใดที่เกี่ยวข้องกับด้านวิชาการ โปรดติดต่อ นายเจมส์ มัลลิน หัวหน้าฝ่ายประถมศึกษา หรือ นายไรอัน วินด์เซอร์ หัวหน้าฝ่ายมัธยมศึกษา

ดังที่ทราบกันดีว่า การแพร่ระบาดของโรคติดเชื้อไวรัสโคโรนา ๒๐๑๙ (COVID - 19) ส่งผลกระทบต่อทุกภาคส่วน ทุกอาชีพและองค์กรทั่วโลก รวมถึงท่านผู้ปกครอง/ผู้ดูแลนักเรียนและ โรงเรียนฯ สืบเนื่องด้วยภาวะวิกฤตดังกล่าว คณะกรรมการบริหารโรงเรียนฯ มีความเข้าใจดี โรงเรียนฯ จึงพิจารณาเสนอส่วนลดค่าเล่าเรียนสำหรับภาคเรียนที่ ๓ ปีการศึกษา ๒๕๖๒/๒๕๖๓ ดังนี้

- ๑. โรงเรียนฯ พิจารณาไม่เก็บค่าเล่าเรียนจากนักเรียนชั้นเนอสเซอรี่และรีเซฟชั่น ในระหว่างที่ โรงเรียนฯ มีการสอนออนไลน์ในภาคเรียนที่ ๓ อย่างไรก็ตาม หากรัฐบาลมีคำสั่งให้โรงเรียนฯ เปิดการเรียนการสอนได้ตามปกติ โรงเรียนฯ ขอเรียกเก็บค่าเล่าเรียนเต็มอัตรา นับจากวันที่ เปิดเรียนในชั้นปกติ
- ๒. นักเรียนชั้นเยียร์ ๑ จะได้รับส่วนลดค่าเล่าเรียนร้อยละ ๒๐
- ๓. นักเรียนชั้นเยียร์ ๒ ๑๓ จะได้รับส่วนลดค่าเล่าเรียนร้อยละ ๑๐

ในระหว่างช่วงวิกฤตของการแพร่ระบาดของโรคติดเชื้อไวรัสโคโรนา ๒๐๑๙ (COVID - 19) ครั้งนี้ โรงเรียนฯ ก็ได้รับผลกระทบเช่นกัน เนื่องจาก โรงเรียนฯ ยังคงต้องจ่ายเงินเดือน ค่าตอบแทนอื่น ๆ เต็มอัตราให้กับครูและเจ้าหน้าที่ทุกคน เพื่อประโยชน์ทางการศึกษา โรงเรียนฯ จึงขอความร่วมมือมายัง ท่านผู้ปกครอง/ผู้ดูแลนักเรียน โปรดชำระค่าเล่าเรียนในอัตราส่วนลดดังกล่าวให้โรงเรียนฯ ภายในวันที่ ๕ พฤษภาคม ๒๕๖๓

ในการเรียนการสอนออนไลน์ โรงเรียนฯ ได้มีการจัดเตรียมความพร้อมของระบบเป็นที่เรียบร้อยแล้ว และขอชี้แจงมาตรการขั้นต้นให้ท่านผู้ปกครอง/ผู้ดูแลนักเรียนทราบ ดังนี้

- ๑. นักเรียนชั้นเนอสเซอรี่และรีเซฟชั่น สามารถเรียนออนไลน์ได้ผ่านวีดีโอจากครูประจำชั้น
- พักเรียนชั้นเยียร์ ๑ ๑๓ จะเรียนออนไลน์ตามตารางสอนที่กำหนดเวลาไว้อย่างชัดเจน โดย การเรียนการสอนจะใช้เวลาประมาณ ๓๐ นาที ตามด้วยการมอบหมายงานจากครูผู้สอนให้กับ นักเรียน หากนักเรียนคนใดไม่เข้าใจในบทเรียน นักเรียนสามารถสอบถามครูผู้สอนได้ผ่าน คลาสโดโจ (Class Dojo) ครูผู้สอนจะบันทึกวีดีทัศน์เพื่ออธิบายคำตอบของคำถามนั้น ๆ และ ส่งกลับให้นักเรียนเป็นรายบุคคล

โรงเรียนฯ ได้มอบหมายครูผู้สอนจัดเตรียมชุดการเรียน เพื่อส่งไปยังที่อยู่ของท่านผู้ปกครอง/ ผู้ดูแลนักเรียนทางไปรษณีย์หรือบริษัทKerry ก่อนการเปิดการเรียนการสอนออนไลน์เพื่อความสะดวก ของท่าน นอกจากนี้ ท่านผู้ปกครอง/ผู้ดูแลนักเรียนยังสามารถตรวจสอบรายละเอียดการเรียนของ บุตรหลานของท่านในแต่ละวัน

หากท่านมีข้อสงสัยประการใด โปรดติดต่อครูผู้สอนโดยตรงผ่านคลาสโดโจ (Class Dojo) หรือ หากท่านมีข้อขัดข้องในการติดตั้งระบบการเรียนดังกล่าวในโทรศัพท์หรืออุปกรณ์ที่บุตรหลานของท่าน จะต้องใช้เรียนออนไลน์ ท่านสามารถติดต่อสอบถามทางโรงเรียนฯ หรือนัดเวลาเพื่อนำอุปกรณ์ดังกล่าว มารับการตั้งค่าโดยบุคลากรที่โรงเรียนฯ เพื่ออำนวยความสะดวกให้แก่ท่าน ท่านสามารถถ่ายรูปหรือ สแกนใบงานที่บุตรหลานของท่านทำเรียบร้อยแล้ว และอัพโหลดรูปภาพเพื่อส่งให้ครูผู้สอนตรวจผ่าน ทางคลาสโดโจ (Class Dojo) และนักเรียนสามารถตรวจสอบความคิดเห็นของครูผ่านช่องทางดังกล่าว โรงเรียนฯ ยินดีอย่างยิ่งและขอขอบพระคุณท่านผู้ปกครอง/ผู้ดูแลนักเรียนในการให้ข้อเสนอแนะเพิ่มเติม ในเรื่องการเรียนการสอนของโรงเรียนฯ

จึงเรียนมาเพื่อโปรดทราบ และขอขอบพระคุณในความร่วมมือมา ณ โอกาสนี้

ขอแสดงความนับถือ

แอนดรู สตรูเบลท์

ผู้ช่วยศาสตราจารย์ ดร. กันทริน รักษ์สาคร

Dim

รักษาการครูใหญ่

ผู้อำนวยการ/ผู้จัดการ